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April 1, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Michael Guest 
United States House of Representatives 
418 Cannon HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: City of Starkville, Community Project Funding STAG Grant 
 
Dear Congressman Guest,  
 
I am writing in support of the City of Starkville’s request for a CPF grant to address issues at our 
Ernest E. Jones Wastewater Treatment Plant.  
 
The City has made a concerted effort to improve all of our infrastructure over the past decades and 
we have been working diligently on the Ernest E. Jones Wastewater Treatment Plant to address the 
elements of sustainability and future use of biosolids. The treatment plant itself is over forty (40) 
years old and is in need of what will effectively be a replacement of core parts and installation of 
new elements that have become part of current industry requirements.  
 
We currently find ourselves with existing issues that have been verified by a comprehensive 
engineering report commissioned by the City of Starkville to determine the existing status and the 
path for growth for the services provided by our treatment plant.  
 
The engineering report has revealed major issues that we must quickly address in order to avoid 
failures and non-compliance issues as well as managing the growth and development occurring in 
the region. As you know Mississippi has been experiencing a loss of population with the exception 
of a few areas in our state, of which Starkville is one. We must be able to support that growth within 
and without the city limits as we have been doing for the past number of years. These needs are 
only growing as the region is positively impacted by such developments as the Aluminum 
Dynamics plant and the expansion of existing businesses in the region.  
 
In order for us to keep up, we must upgrade and expand our capabilities to serve the wastewater 
treatment customers inside the City of Starkville, Mississippi State University and Oktibbeha 
County.  
 
We have been incredibly grateful for your support and assistance over the years and look forward to 
working with you and your staff in the future as we strive to serve the economic needs and growth 
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of our city, county and university. Your staff has been a pleasure and a huge help in guiding us in 
this effort.  
 
If I may answer any questions about this or any other issues, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
D. Lynn Spruill, Mayor  
City of Starkville, MS 











 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 4, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Michael Guest 
United States House of Representatives 
418 Cannon HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Re: City of Starkville CPF Grant Request 
  
As President of the Oktibbeha County Economic Development 
Authority (OCEDA) I am writing in support of the request by the City 
of Starkville for a CPF Grant providing a funding for critical upgrades 
to the Ernest E. Jones Wastewater Treatment Plant that serves the 
City of Starkville, Mississippi State University and portions of 
Oktibbeha County.  
  
OCEDA understands that the basic services provided by a well- 
functioning and compliant wastewater treatment plant are absolutely 
critical for the existing customers, but from an economic 
development standpoint it is so fundamental as to impair the growth 
and development which is the focus of our organization.  
 
OCEDA strives to improve the lives of our citizens through job 
creation and investment within the Oktibbeha County and the City of 
Starkville. That growth requires that the infrastructure is ready to 
meet the demand of anticipated/projected growth and development. 
Currently that infrastructure is unable to make the commitment to 
future development.   
 
This grant will allow those improvements to move forward rapidly so 
that the region which is in demand and is currently being asked to 
commit to services that it is unable to support without the 
improvements and critical elements for upgrades can realize its 
potential. 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
OCEDA recognizes and appreciates the efforts that you and your 
staff have taken to assist this region and hope the critical nature of 
the needs cataloged by the City of Starkville and outlined in a 
commissioned engineers report will provide the justification 
supporting this projects significance to economic development for the 
region.  
 
Thank you for all you do for our community.  
 
  
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
D. Lynn Spruill 
OCEDA Board President 
Mayor, City of Starkville 
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